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To: Fairplex Mitigation Fund Advisory Committee  

 

From: Meg McWade, Public Works Director  

 

Submitted By: Arnold Dichosa, City Engineer    

 

SUBJECT: INFORMATION ON THE REQUEST TO INSTALL A TRAFFIC SIGNAL 

AT WHITE AVENUE AT BURDICK DRIVE 

 

 

At the Fairplex Mitigation Fund Advisory Committee meeting on May 20, 2025, the committee 

asked staff to see if a traffic signal could be installed at White Avenue at Burdick Drive. This 

location is beyond the committee’s purview and would not be able to make recommendations to 

have a traffic signal installed. This report is for informational purposes only.  

 

To install a traffic signal a Traffic Signal (TS) warrant analysis would need to be conducted to 

determine if a traffic signal is justifiable. Around 2022, the City was working with Caltrans on a 

new HOV lane for Rapid transit along the 10 freeway.  Part of that project was to upgrade the EB 

off-ramp alignment to continue straight into White Ave with a proposed signal or roundabout 

(Attachment No. 1).  Burdick at White would be turned into a cul-de-sac.  However, this project 

has been placed on-hold by Caltrans.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

Prepared by:  

   

    

Sylvia Gonzales      

Management Analyst  

     

 

ATTACHMENT(S): 

 

Attachment No. 1 – Map of White Avenue at Burdick Drive 

Attachment No. 2 – Mitigation Fund Boundary Map   
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